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DIGEST 

Where agency affords protesters relief requested in 
protests, General Accounting Office dismisses the protests 
as academic. 

DECISION 

Center Core, Inc. and 16 other firms protest the rejection 
of their respective offers under request for proposals (RFP) 
NO. FCNO-87-B701-B-1-26-88, issued by the General Services 
Administration (GSA) for the acquisition of automatic data 
processing furniture. GSA rejected the protesters' offers 
without discussions because, according to the agency, each 
firm failed in some respect to supply complete and adequate 
"test data" with its offer as called for in the 
solicitation. The protesters argue that these rejections 
were improper. 

Subsequent to the filing of the protests in this case, GSA, 
by letter dated April 15, 1988, informed our Office that it 
intended to take various corrective measures. Specifically, 

L/ Shaw/Walker, Inc.; Tab Products Co.; Interact/Acoustical 
Screens Corp.; Hamilton Sorter Co., Inc.; K&B Office 
Systems, Inc.; SunarHauserman, Inc.; Teknion, Inc.; 
Rosemount Office Systems, Inc.; M.S. Ginn, Inc.; American 
Seating Co.; Datum Filing Systems, Inc.; Hon Co.; J.G. 
Furniture Systems, Inc.; Krueger, Inc.; Aspects, Inc.; G.F. ' 
Furniture Systems, Inc. 

2/ B-230171.2; B-230171.3; B-230171.4; B-230171.5; 
g-230171.7; B-230171.8; B-230171.9; B-230171.10; 
B-230171.11, B-230171.12, B-230171.13; B-230171.14, 
B-230171.16; B-230171.18; B-230171.19, B-230171.20; 
B-230171.21. 



the agency states that it has issued an amendment to the RFP 
deleting that portion of the solicitation calling for the 
rejection of initial offers where adequate and complete test 
data is not furnished therewith. The agency also intends to 
reconsider all proposals which were initially rejected, to 
allow offerors to submit test data which were omitted from 
the initial proposals and to conduct discussions with all 
offerors concerning the adequacy of test data submitted. 

Because of the recent actions taken by GSA after the filing 
of the protests, we believe that the issues raised by the 
protesters concerning their exclusion from the competition 
have been rendered academic. We therefore dismiss the 
protests. 

Ronald Berger 
Deputy Associate (I 
General Counsel 




